
 
 
 

Minutes of the Transport Working Party 
 

5 September 2011 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillor Ray Hill (Chairman), Councillor Nicole Amil, Councillor Darren Cowell, 
Councillor Ian Doggett, Councillor Robert Excell, Councillor Alison Hernandez and 

Councillor Ruth Pentney 
 

(Also in attendance:  Sue Cheriton, Patrick Carney, Mayor Gordon Oliver, Councillor Pete 
Addis, Councillor Jane Barnby, Councillor Stephen Brooksbank, Councillor Dave Butt, 
Councillor Bobbie Davies, Councillor Chris Lewis, Councillor Mike Morey, Councillor 
Julien Parrott, Councillor Christine Scouler, Councillor John Thomas, Councillor David 

Thomas and Katie Lusty)  
 

 

 
1. Speakers  

 
Peter Cracknell; Mark Sangan; Mark Wildman; Frank Sobey; Patrick Woodwark; 
Jeremy Cavanna; Susie Colley; Arthur Christian; Robin Hart; Chris Howell. 
 

2. Proposed Review for Parking Services  
 

 Proposed locations for on street pay and display 
 

Torquay 

Torbay Road Between King’s Drive and Belgrave Road - both sides of carriageway 

Old Newton Road Between Rougemont Ave & Orchard Way 

Nicholson Road From Sainsbury’s roundabout to Riviera House 

St Marychurch Road Babbacombe Road to Priory Road 

Manor Road Babbacombe Road to Stanley Road 

Chilcote Close North side 

Lymington Road Jct Trematon Ave to Sunbury Hill 

Magdelene Road Jct Trematon Ave 

Trematon Avenue Existing limited waiting bays 

Babbacombe Road Between Torwood Gardens Road and Braddons Hill Road East 

Pimlico Outside Madrepore Place 

Paignton 

Marine Drive Existing Limited Waiting Bays 

Marine Parade Boundary of No 1 North Easterly 

Kernou Road Existing Limited Waiting Bays 

Beach Road Existing Limited Waiting Bays 

Garfield Road Existing Limited Waiting Bays 

Roundham Road Existing Limited Waiting Bays 



Transport Working Party  Monday, 5 September 2011 
 

 
 
 
Summary of written objections 
 
43 letters/emails were received – 2 in support, 41 in objection.  Some of these were 
from groups of employees or residents.  3 objections were also received by 
telephone.  Petition of 23 in advance was received, and petition of approximately 
1,175 was presented at the meeting.  These petitions were not in relation to any of 
the above locations. 
 
Outcome 
 
To consult with the Community Partnerships, residents, and businesses affected in 
the areas where parking meters are proposed.  Following consultation to bring a 
further report to the Transport Working Party for consideration prior to 
recommendations being put forward to Full Council later in the Autumn. 
 

3. Date, time and venue of next meeting  
 
Thursday 6th October 2011, 4.30pm, Meadfoot Room, Town Hall, Torquay 
 


